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The first technical newsletter and magazine ‘POTENTIALS’ was 

launched by the Student Joint Chapter of IEEE Power Electronics 

Society and Industrial Electronics Society RCOEM in the Department 

of Electrical Engineering on 18th January 2023 by the hands of the 

Principal Dr Rajesh Pande in the presence of Dr Sanjay Bodkhe, Head 

of Electrical Engineering Department, Dr Vijaya Huchche, faculty 

advisor along with other faculties and student committee of 

Electrical Engineering. The launch event took place in the conference 

room. The Principal congratulated the IEEE Student Chapter and the 

Electrical Engineering Department for the launch of new newsletter 

and enlightened the committee with his positive words and 

blessings. 


